# GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

#### MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

June 9, 1975

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members, L.C. Asher, Charles Birkla Janice Gibson, James Harl, and Larry Webb were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment. The treasurer's report shows a checking fund total of \$1,3318.43 as of May 31, 1975. (General Fund \$1,706.61, Local Roads \$3,937.50, Street \$7,325.47 and CCIF \$348.85. The Revenue Sharing Fund has a total of \$2,772.62. Water reports for January, February, March, and April appear to agree with the bank statement.

James Harl reported 4 arrests during the month.

Charles Birkla is resigning his duties as of June 30, 1975, because of health reasons.

The board agreed that Rupe Trailer Court should receive one water bill because there is only one water meter on the property.

Robert Gibson moved and Wilodean Miller seconded that the collection fee for water bills would be raised to  $14\,\varepsilon$ .

Our attorney John Cody verified that it has been the custom of the town board since 1951, that vacation pay can be accumlated. All agreed that this custom should be continued.

Gary Jacobi reported that the State Board of Accounts believes a township trustee can also serve as a town marshall.

The board agreed that the tap on fee should be raised and is sending a proposal to the Public Service Commission.

# GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL.
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

June 9,1975

(2)

Wilodean Miller moved and Robert Gibson seconded that this salary ordinance be passed: Town Board President-\$200.00 per year, town board member-\$150.00 per year, clerktreasurer-\$600.00 per year, and the town attorney-\$250.00 per year.

The board moved to advertise for an additional appropriation of \$10,000.00 to be the town's portion of the town office and water company office and storage building. The rest of the \$35,000.00 project will be from the water company monies.

Wilodean Miller moved and Robert Gibson seconded that state approved rate of 12¢ per mile would be paid for taking deposits to the bank.

Wilodean Miller is to check with county election officials about the town election.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Æ. Jacobi Clerk-treasurer

Terry Soaz

President

11j/GEJ

### STATE OF INDIANA STATE BOARD OF TAX COMMISSIONERS 201 State Office Building Indianapolis 46204

In the matter of Additional Appropriations for: Floyd County Town of Greenville

A petition having been filed by the proper legal officers of the above named taxing unit, in the matter of additional appropriations, this matter having been set for hearing on , a report having been made and all of the facts having been carefully considered, this Board does now take the following action thereon:

APPROVED:

General Fund

\$1,200

As per Ordinance by the Town Board adopted April 14, 1975.

Reference is made to the appropriation ordinance or resolution of the proper appropriating officials of said taxing unit, adopted: 4-14-75

STATE BOARD OF TAX COMMISSIONERS

Taylor I. Morris, Jr., Commissioner

STATE OF INDIANA OFFICE OF THE STATE BOARD OF TAX COMMISSIONERS

I, Gordon E. McIntyre, Secretary of the State Board of Tax Commissioners do hereby certify that the above is a full, true and complete copy of the order of this Board made this date in the above entitled matter.

witness My HAND and seal of the Board on this the 10th day of June, 1975

jeh

Gordon E. McIntyre, Executive Secretary

### STATE BOARD OF ACCOUNTS



## INDIANAPOLIS, 46204

912 State Office Building

June 24, 1975

Mr. Gary Jacobi Town Clerk-Treasurer R. R. #1 Georgetown, Indiana 47122

Re: Lucrative Offices

Dear Mr. Jacobi:

This is in reply to your letter of June 19, inquiring if a township trustee could also serve as a town marshal or deputy marshal.

There have been several Attorney General's Opinions that a city police officer is merely an employee of the municipality which he serves and not the holder of a lucrative office. Based on these previous opinions of the Attorney General's office, we believe a town marshal or deputy would be considered in the same capacity as a city police officer.

In answer to your question, we believe a township trustee could also serve as a town marshal or deputy marshal and not be in violation of Article 2, Section 9 of the Indiana Constitution.

Very truly yours,

State Examiner

WD:bs